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TO:

Honorable Mayor and Commissioners
FROM:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager
BY:

Mark Bates, Finance Director

DATE:

August 13, 2013
SUBJECT:
Property Transfer - Lien Research Fee

The Finance Customer Service area has noted increasing activity over the past year in requests being made from realtors and closing agents for research and confirmation of City property liens.  This undoubtedly stems from the continuing recovery of South Florida’s economy and increasing real estate sales/purchases.  

The amount of City staff time necessary to handle and respond to lien research requests is significant, comprising a growing portion of Customer Service staff time.  In order to fully recoup the City’s staffing and overhead costs for lien research and response, the Administration recommends adjusting the lien research fee to $100 with further fees if the research and response takes more than one hour.  This adjusted rate will fully recoup the City’s lien research costs and is more comparable to the rates being charged by nearby government entities for this research service.
Recommendation:

The Administration recommends Commission review and approval of the attached Ordinance adjusting the City’s lien research fee to $100 and providing for further fees if research and response takes more than one hour.
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